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MRS. LYNETTE GRANT
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

It has been another dynamic week at DBS filled
with special moments to share with you.

I thoroughly enjoyed meeting with our Friends of
DBS committee this week as we reflected on Term
1 and planned future events that will bring our
vibrant community together. The dedication and
creativity shown by our parent volunteers continues
to enrich our school.

Our Extended Essay evening proved to be an
enlightening experience for both IB students and
parents. Witnessing our young scholars share their
research journeys and academic insights
demonstrated the depth of learning taking place in
our IB Programme.

The mock examination results have provided
valuable insights for our students. While celebrating
their achievements, we're also embracing the
learning opportunities these assessments have
revealed, using them to prepare strategically for the
final examinations ahead.

The school has been absolutely buzzing this week
with STEAM activities. Our corridors and classrooms
are alive with innovation as students immerse
themselves in various challenges and activities. 

Our students have also been engaged in various
enriching educational visits this week. These
valuable experiences beyond our classroom walls
enhance their understanding and bring learning to
life. Meanwhile, our teachers have been engaging
with Comparative Judgement to ensure robust and
consistent assessment standards. We have also
commenced our CAT4 assessments with Year 9,
providing us with valuable data to support the
options process. 

Indeed, it has been a week filled with purposeful
activity and achievement across our school
community - and it’s only week 2! 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend. 
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There has been great excitement this week as we
returned to the swimming pool and the children have
thoroughly enjoyed their first lessons. Generally, things
have gone smoothly but the first lessons are always
tricky as the children learn the routines and the
teachers assess them to put them into the correct
groups etc. Some of the children, and not just the
younger ones, found the change a little challenging so
we would really appreciate it if they could practise this
at home. As a working mother myself, I know how it is
often easier to do things for our children but it is so
important that they learn to be independent. Thank
you.

We have also had the first two of our photograph days
and I have seen some enormous smiles! I am sure that
you are in for a treat when you see their pictures.
Please remember that there are ‘Early Bird’ offers so
place your order soon. Please also remember to book
your slot for sibling photos if you want them.

Our Reception children had a wonderful trip to the
Snow Dunes this week and were excitedly telling me
about the big slides they came down. They had
thoroughly enjoyed themselves. Our Pre-School
children are going to Oli Oli next week which should
be another fabulous trip. We are very grateful to our
parent volunteers who go on these trips, without
whom the trips could not happen.

MRS. MARIE SIBLEY
HEAD OF PRIMARY MESSAGE

Next week our Sports teams are busy. We have a
cricket competition for our U10 and U11 girls and both
our boys and girls will be in action at a BSME U11
football competition on 24th and 25th January. We
wish them all luck and thank our PE teachers who are
giving up their weekend for this.

A group of our choir singers will be taking part in a
prestigious Choir Festival at AKIS on Thursday. The
choir students faced a very difficult dilemma this
week when they had to choose between the festival
and our International Day festival. We are grateful to
those students who have decided to represent us at
the festival and we know that they will shine!
Thursday 23rd January is our International Day and we
are looking forward to welcoming you all to watch the
parade and also to the 50+ parents who are
representing their countries by setting up stalls. I am
very excited about this day as it will be my first one
and everyone speaks about it so passionately. It will
also be a great opportunity for me to meet a few
more of you.
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CELEBRATING EXCELLENCE

DBS C MMUNITY
This week, I am delighted to share some inspiring insights into both
our alumni's remarkable achievements and our continued
commitment to educational excellence.

Our DBS graduates continue to make waves across the professional
world, exemplifying the far-reaching impact of our educational
philosophy. From pioneering business leaders who are reshaping
global markets to dedicated medical professionals advancing
healthcare frontiers, and communications experts transforming
business landscapes – our alumni are truly making their mark. These
success stories serve as powerful inspiration for our current students,
showing them the diverse pathways a DBS education can unlock. If
you are interested in learning more, please download our most
recent Alumni Newsletter (here).

What makes these achievements particularly meaningful is how they
embody our core mission: developing not just academically
successful students, but well-rounded professionals who make
meaningful contributions to society. Our growing network of alumni
continues to innovate and lead across continents, creating a legacy
that reinforces our commitment to excellence. If you are an alumni
of DBS, or know of others - join our growing LinkedIn network! 

T H R I V I N G  T O G E T H E R  

DBS AK

DR. LUKE CHEATER
VICE PRINCIPAL MESSAGE

FROM ALUMNI
TO ENHANCED
LEARNING

https://www.dohabritishschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/Alumni-Newsletter-December-2024.pdf
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PARENTS SURVEY
2024-2025

We invite all parents across the school to engage in this
anonymous survey. The information gathered from our
parents will be used to inform our Online Safety parent
workshops in January. You may complete additional forms
for all your children or choose to complete one.

Parent Online Safety Survey

DIANE LONGMORE
Assistant Head of Primary Pastoral
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PARENT VOICE
DBS AK

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfb7eIHgy_9Z3ulfZnJkrWfTlgjYK7Jiggcfb5hcvNp0yj_Gw/viewform
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SAFEGUARDING &  WELLBEING 
DBS AK

C R E A T I N G  A  S A F E  S P A C E



PRIMARY LIBRARY HIGHLIGHT

DIANA JANE APPARELEY
Librarian

GABRIELLA HORTELIO
Librarian Assistant

Irmak Ozkayik
Year 4 E

Mennatella Sherit
Year 4 A

CELEBRATING CREATIVITY IN OUR SCHOOL LIBRARY!

Children have been exploring poetry, reading aloud, and writing their own poems. Some of
our favourites will be displayed on the library noticeboard soon! 

After much excitement and hundreds of entries, the votes have been counted, and we
now have a Library Mascot winner, Mennatella Sherit from 4A. Irmak Ozkayik from 4E and
Ruqaya Haitham Othman from 5A are our runners up, congratulations! With the support of
FoDBS, Menatella’s design is going to be made into a tangible character. 

IB secondary students will be working with Mennatella, Irmak and Ruqaya to produce
digital images and to create a comic strip using our new library mascot and friends. 

Watch this space! 
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DBS AK

Ruqaya Haitham
Othman
Year 5 A

Poetry, a New Library Mascot, and Exciting Projects Ahead

Please check your childs’ new timetable for their library session, and ensure that books are
returned in their yellow library folder on that day. 



PRESCHOOL HIGHLIGHTS
DBS AK

Oli Oli

We are excited to announce that the children will be visiting Oli Oli
for their first pre-school trip! A visit to Oli Oli offers an enriching
experience for pre-school children, combining exploration, sensory
development, and the opportunity to build independence. With
hands-on exhibits and interactive play, children are encouraged to
explore their curiosity, engage their senses, and discover new
concepts in a fun, stimulating environment. The trip also helps foster
independence as children navigate activities and make choices in a
safe and supportive setting, creating a memorable learning
adventure.

Sunday 19th January - Pre-School Red and Green
Monday 20th January - Pre-School Purple, Blue and Yellow
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T H I S  W E E K  I N  P R E S C H O O L

Teacher’s Message

We are thrilled to share how wonderfully the children have
settled back into their routines and activities after the break.
It has been heartwarming to see their smiling faces, and their
teachers have truly missed them!

Looking ahead, we will continue
exploring this delightful story
next week, culminating in a
special event on Thursday, 16th
January – a Teddy Bear's Picnic! 

Please feel free to send your
child with their favorite teddy to
join the fun.

Next Week

Summary of
the Week

Home Activities
Practise retelling the story “We’re Going on a Bear
Hunt” using this link.

In Phonics
This week, the children have been captivated by the story
"We're Going on a Bear Hunt". They have been
enthusiastically practising retelling the story with actions,
bringing the adventure to life in such creative ways.

On Thursday, 16th January, we will be celebrating with a Teddy Bear's Picnic! The
children are invited to bring their favorite teddy bear to join in the fun. Together, we’ll
enjoy a day filled with storytelling, games, and a special picnic, making it a delightful
way to bring our learning to life. We can’t wait to see all the cuddly companions.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0gyI6ykDwds


RECEPTION HIGHLIGHTS
DBS AK

We have been focusing on number bonds to 8.
Next week we are moving onto the number 9
and finding different ways to make 9.

In Maths

I know the weather is a little cooler at the minute but please
ensure your child is wearing the correct school uniform. If they
want to wear trousers they must be grey and jackets should be
navy. You may also wear the old red DBS fleece. 

If you have any questions, please contact your child’s class
teacher.
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T H I S  W E E K  I N  R E C E P T I O N

Reception had a fabulous time on the Snow Dunes
trip this week. Thank you to all the parents who
helped and supported us. 

This week we have enjoyed the story Sunk. We
imagined we were stranded on a deserted island and
wrote messages to send in a bottle asking for help.

Teacher’s Message:

Summary of The Week

We will be writing postcards to our parents telling
them about the pirate adventure we are on. 

Next Week

In Spanish

This week, Reception students
are exploring jungle animals,
with a special focus on el mono
(the monkey) and his favorite
action, trepar (climbing).
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DBS AK
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